
The Kentucky Board of Education (KBE) held the United We Learn/Teaching and 
Learning Committee meeting on December 4, 2024. The committee met both 
virtually and in-person at the Kentucky Department of Education, 300 Sower 
Boulevard, Frankfort KY. Members of the public were permitted to attend the 
meeting in person although encouraged to view the meeting on the Kentucky 
Department of Education’s (KDE) Media Portal. The following business was 
conducted: 
 

I. Call to Order 
Chair Holly Bloodworth welcomed the committee members and guests to the 
meeting. 
 

II. Roll Call 
Chair Bloodworth asked for a roll call of members. The following members were 
present: Mike Borchers, Preston Graham, Holly Bloodworth, Juston Pate, Julie 
Pile, Lee Todd, and Lu Young. 
 

III. Review Item 
A. Kentucky United We Learn Council Update        

KDE Chief Performance Officer Karen Dodd and KDE Strategic Data 
Analyst Leslie McKinney presented an update on the Kentucky United We 
Learn Council’s October 2024 convening. Dodd shared information 
regarding next steps for the council, which included a series of town halls in 
each of the eight co-operatives and Jefferson County. She also said they 
are planning a virtual Spanish town hall. The town halls will be an 
opportunity for KDE to share the proposed assessment and accountability 
framework more broadly and to hear from more stakeholders, Dodd said. 
Chair Bloodworth thanked the team for the update. 

 
IV. Adjournment            

Chair Bloodworth thanked everyone for the updates and requested a motion to 
adjourn the committee. The motion was made by Juston Pate and seconded by 
Lee Todd. The motion passed unanimously with a voice vote.  


